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September 30, 2016

Erica Pinto, Chairwoman

Jamul Indian Village of California
P.O. Box 612

Jamul, CA 91935

Carl Sottosanti, Vice President, General Counsel
San Diego Gaming Ventures, LLC

c¢/o Penn National Gaming Inc.

825 Berkshire Blvd

Wyomissing, PA 19610

Re:  Management Agreement between the Jamul Indian Village Development
Corporation and San Diego Gaming Ventures, LLC (Penn National)

Dear Chairwoman Pinto and Mr. Sottosanti:

I am pleased to inform you that [ have approved the Management Agreement dated
September 26, 2016, between the Jamul Indian Village Development Corporation and San
Diego Gaming Ventures, LLC.

The Indian Gaming Regulatory Act and the regulations of the National Indian
Gaming Commission require that the NIGC Chairman approve management contracts for
gaming operations on Indian lands.' Accordingly, you submitted the Management
Agreement for approval as required by IGRA? and NIGC regulations.3 The submitted
Management Agreement satisfies the standards of NIGC regulations.4 Therefore, I approve
the Management Agreement and this letter constitutes such approval.

125 U.S.C. §§ 2711(a)(1) & 2710(d)(9); 25 C.F.R. Part 531.
225U.8.C. § 2711.

325 C.F.R. Part 531.

425 C.F.R. Parts 531, 533 and 537.
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Should you have any questions concerning this approval, please call Mitch Giles,
Supervisory Financial Specialist, at (202) 632-7029.

Sincerely,

onodev Osceola Chaudhuri
Chairman

cc:  Stephen Hart; Fax Only (602) 734-4009
Kerry Patterson; Fax (602) 734-3754



